
November 2016

Construction Notice

Travelers are urged to allow extra time to reach their destination or consider using alternate 
routes. The closures will affect San Diego Metropolitan Transit System (MTS) routes.  
Please visit sdmts.com for detour information.

During construction, nearby residents can expect intermittent lights and noise during the evening 
and into the early morning. Crews will work to minimize impacts to nearby businesses, residents, 
and commuters. Construction schedules are subject to change.

As the safety of motorists and workers is the highest priority, the majority of construction work 
takes place at night to minimize traffic impacts. Night work also allows construction vehicles to 
move safely in and out of construction zones. We appreciate your patience during construction.
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Overnight Closures Scheduled on University Avenue  
and El Cajon Boulevard at SR 15
Crews will install new traffic signals along University Avenue beginning Monday, November 28 and 
continuing through Thursday, December 1. The following week, crews will install new traffic signals along 
El Cajon Boulevard beginning Monday, December 5 and continuing through Thursday, December 8. Work 
will take place each night between 9 p.m. and 5 a.m.

From Monday, November 28 to Thursday, December 1, lane and sidewalk closures will be in place in both 
directions along University Avenue between 39th Street and 41st Street. The northbound and southbound 
SR 15 on- and off-ramps at University Avenue also will be closed intermittently during work hours. Detour 
signs will be in place directing the traveling public around the closures (see the detour map below).

From Monday, December 5 to Thursday, December 8, lane and sidewalk closures will be in place 
in both directions along El Cajon Boulevard between 38th Street and Marlborough Avenue. The 
northbound and southbound SR 15 on- and off-ramps at El Cajon Boulevard also will be closed 
intermittently during work hours. Detour signs will be in place directing the traveling public around 
the closures (see the detour map below).

ABOUT THE PROJECT
The $65 million project will build San Diego’s first freeway-level transit stations along SR 15 at El Cajon 
Boulevard and University Avenue. New 2.5-mile transit-only lanes also will be constructed within the 
existing SR 15 median from just north of Interstate 805 to just south of Interstate 8. The SR 15 Mid-City 
Centerline Rapid Transit Stations Project is expected to be completed in summer 2017.
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